
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 
 

400 thousand passengers fly from Milan Bergamo Airport during the 
Christmas holidays 

 
Almost 400 thousand passengers have chosen to fly from Milan Bergamo Airport 

in the period between the week before Christmas and 31 December. The airlines 

operating from the airport have organised a series of additional flights in 

response to the demands of travellers, increasing weekly frequency on scheduled 

routes. 

Between 20 December and 7 January, 150 flights have been added, providing 

approximately 27 thousand additional flights from the airport. Ryanair has added 

14 weekly flights on routes to the south of Italy and the islands: 4 more to 

Brindisi, 3 for Lamezia, 2 for Palermo, Catania and Cagliari, and one more for 

Trapani. Ryanair has increased, above all, weekly frequencies for Spain: 3 extra 

flights towards Fuerteventura, Lanzarote and Malaga, 2 for Las Palmas and 

Seville. Sicily is also served by extra flights operated by Albastar (3-weekly to 

Catania and 1 to Palermo) and Meridiana (two weekly flights to Palermo). Wizz 

Air has provided for additional flights to all destinations served in Romania, and 

an additional weekly flight to Katowice and Krakow in Poland, and Sofia in 

Bulgaria. 

Pobeda Airlines is running twice-daily flights to Moscow until 14 January, New 

Year’s Day for the Orthodox calendar. Morocco is served by one additional 

weekly flight operated by Air Arabia to Casablanca, while Ryanair has 

programmed three extra weekly flights to Marrakech, and one to Fez. 

Pegasus Airlines is running two additional weekly flights to Istanbul, from where 

it is possible to connect with other flights towards destinations in the Persian 

Gulf, the Middle East and Southern Asia. 
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